
Life Members support SAMSAT Intern R&D 

 

The first group of students participating in the SAMSAT Intern R&D project graduated May 3, 
2025 at the AREA 21® in the Boeing Center at Tech Port.  The teams presented their projects 
which will be exhibits in the museum and were presented with certificates at the ceremony. 

San Antonio Museum of Science and Technology, SAMSAT, applied for and received U.S. 
National Science Foundation, NSF, Award 2417095: Intern Research and Development at 
the Science Center: Exploring Roles and Learning as Students and Mentors Build High-Tech 
Exhibits.    The Science Center is managing the projects and four of the local San Antonio 
Universities, UTSA, TAMU-San Antonio, St. Mary’s and Trinity are participating with teams of 
5 undergraduate student interns, Faculty advisors and mentors provided through the IEEE 
Lone Star Section Life Members Affinity Group.  The projects kicked off January 27 and 
will run through April for the first year of the 3-year project.   The undergraduate students 
are the project focus. 

 

 

https://www.nsf.gov/awardsearch/showAward?AWD_ID=2417095

